

Elizabeth Hawkes Way Maidenhead Berkshire SL6 3EQ

Tel: 01628 513800 Fax: 01628 513808 Email: office@manorgreenschool.co.uk

www.manorgreenschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Joolz Scarlett, BA (QTS), NPQSL

## 17 January 2018

Dear Parents / Carers of Year 9 students

For your information, a message from the Berkshire NHS Immunisation Team:

From January 2018 the School Aged Immunisation team will be offering a catch up MMR programme alongside routine delivery of Meningitis ACWY and a booster dose of Tetanus, Diphtheria and Polio. This appears to have caused some confusion as we have received some feedback and completed forms from parents consenting to the MMR vaccines, when their children have already received two doses.

To clarify the catch up MMR programme is for children who:

- Received <u>no doses of MMR</u> as a child (normally given in the UK at 12 months and 3 years 4 months)
- Received <u>single MMR vaccines</u> as a child (these do not count as MMR) therefore two doses would need to be given of the triple vaccine
- Received <u>less than two doses of MMR</u> as a child

This programme **is not a booster** and is not for children who are up to date with the childhood immunisation programme and, received two doses of the MMR vaccine as a child.

I have attached the routine childhood schedule and a leaflet about MMR and would be grateful if this correspondence could be sent out to year 9 parents and carers.

Many Thanks

Charlotte

Charlotte Church
Service Lead for the School Aged Immunisation Team and the Health Inequalities Project

Kind Regards, Amber Doughty Immunisation Co-Ordinator

## **Berkshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust**

King Edward VII Hospital St. Leonard's Road Windsor Berkshire Shared Services SL4 3PD

## 01753 636759

Mobile: 07876 258456

amber.doughty@berkshire.nhs.uk www.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk www.berkshirecommunityhealthservices.nhs.uk Children, Young People and Families (CYPF)









